

# St. Chad's Catholic Primary School, Sedgley. Tel: 01384 818720.

## www.st-chads.dudley.sch.uk

Parish website: <a href="http://www.omonia.uk/church">http://www.omonia.uk/church</a>

17<sup>th</sup> March 2017.

Dear Parents / Carers,

### Congratulations to our Gold Star Children this week who are:

Reception: Natalia for increased confidence and progress in speaking and discussion.

- Y1: Darcy for superb participation, predictions and answers in our science activities.
- Y2: Alfie for showing a huge improvement in English and writing an exceptional letter.
- <u>Y3:</u> Freya for trying really hard with her presentation in her work.
- <u>Y4:</u> Lucas for showing great improvement in all his work.
- <u>Y5</u>: Jack for inventive engineering skills during our science activities.
- Y6: Tia-Willow for always working to the best of her ability and for being helpful in the classroom.

## Golden ticket winners: Mya and Harry

**Y2's class assembly:** was a wonderful celebration of St. Patrick's Day. The children all remembered their parts and told everyone about this important saint. We were also entertained by two excellent Irish dancers. Thank you to all the adults who were able to join us.

**Reception's class assembly:** will take place on 24<sup>th</sup> March at 9.10am in the school hall. All welcome. **Science week:** all the children have really enjoyed the week of extra science. We are grateful for Bishop Milner staff and students who hosted a group of children on Monday and then worked with every class in turn on Tuesday.

**Funday Friday:** A donation of £1 per child for each day would be appreciated towards the stated charity. It is important that the children learn to give to others less fortunate than themselves. Today we wore green to celebrate St. Patrick's Day and raised £169.10 for a young person's education in Rwanda. .

- Friday 24<sup>th</sup> March wear your pyjamas or onesie to raise money for the Rwanda Appeal.
- Friday 31<sup>st</sup> March dress as a hero (sporting hero or super hero you choose!) to raise money for the Alzheimer's Society
- Friday 7<sup>th</sup> April "As Bright as You Like" to anticipate Easter.

**Co-op car park:** I know rumours are flying concerning the car-park currently owned by the Co-op, but soon to transfer to Asda. I have no information regarding this matter. I have an appointment at the end of the month with Asda's management, so I may have more information before we break up for the Easter holidays.

**Boys' summer shirts:** Team Sport now have these in stock. I am informed that opening hours are 10am - 6pm (closed for lunch 1-2pm)

**Nearly New Uniform:** will be on sale after school on Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> March.

**Yr 6 Residential Trip**: Just a little reminder that the last payment is due in April, therefore, please ensure that the FULL balance for this trip is paid before the Easter break. Please see the admin office if you have any queries. There will be a meeting for all parents and children after the Easter holiday, details to follow.

Have a good week,

#### S. M. Mason.